Minutes of Carmel Valley Save Our Space: June 19, 2018, Carmel Valley Community Youth Center
The meeting was called to order by CVA President Priscilla Walton at 6:35pm.

I. Introductory Remarks
Walton has spoken with Mary DelFino, owner of the CV airstrip property, who wants to work with the community and prefers an open-space.  Communication is open.

Kate Daniels of Supervisor Adams’ office reiterated Supervisor Adams’ support and informed us that there is a housing trust available from the Monterey Bay Economic Partnership for non-profit development of affordable housing.

II. Funding Possibilities

Larry Bacon of the Carmel Valley Forum stated that tax-deductible funds could be funneled through that organization, which is a 501c3.  Pledges can be made or an escrow account could be set up. 

Joe Hertlein of the Carmel Valley Recreation and Parks Department said that his organization could also accept refundable tax-deductible donations for specific projects. 

III. Committee Reports
Acquisition Committee:  Dale McCauley reported that the committee has 21 members and is growing.  He urged generating enthusiasm among the public.

Fundraising Committee:  Eric Sand expressed the need for a funding mechanism.  The idea of soliciting grants for green projects was proposed.

Recruitment Committee: Kathleen Hendricks reported that her committee is working on reaching the whole valley through social media, flyers, talks to groups, etc.  The committee needs more members.

Governance Committee: Joe Hertlein and Matt Shea are considering methods of control after the hoped-for purchase.
There was no representative from the Public Use Committee.

IV. Structure of Organization

A motion was made to ask the current committee chairs plus a recording secretary (Sandra Schachter) to form an executive committee to set up the structure of the organization, including officers, bylaws, mission statement, etc.  The motion passed by consensus.  The committee will meet regularly and distribute a progress report through the CVA eBulletin every week.  To sign up for the free eBulletin, go to carmelvalleyasociation.org.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm.  Another meeting will be held in about three weeks.

Respectfully submitted,

Sandra Schachter, CVA Secretary

